
 

Dear Little Chapel on the  
Boardwalk family, 
 

I hope that after you finish 
reading this article that you will 
go immediately to your calendar 
and circle Sunday, October 6; 
and be sure to be in attendance 
at Little Chapel that day. It is 
going to be a full, fun, and 
exciting day at Little Chapel on 
the Boardwalk. 

October 6 is World Communion 
Sunday, so we will be 
celebrating the Sacrament of 
Holy Communion with 
Christians from all over the 
world.   

Every denomination within 
Christianity will be celebrating 
communion that day. For us at 
Little Chapel there are other 
reasons this day is going to be 
special in addition to it being a 
celebration of communion. 

On that day we will have ONE 
service only at 10:30. There will 
not be an early service that day.  
And during the 10:30 service we 
will be welcoming those new 
folks who are joining Little 
Chapel. 

And then following the service, 
we are going to have a ‘covered  

 

 

dish’ lunch in the fellowship 
hall. So be sure and bring along 
your favorite dish to share with 
other Little Chapel folks.   

While you are sharing in that 
delicious meal, members of the 
Session and the Board of 
Deacons are going to be talking 
with you about what their 
committees are doing and 
providing an opportunity for you 
to serve on one of them.   

So, to recap:   October 6…only 
one service at 10:30 in which we 
will be celebrating the 
sacrament of Holy Communion.   

And also during that service we 
will welcome new members, and 
then following the service there 
will be a COVERED DISH LUNCH 
in the fellowship hall in which 
you will have the chance to hear 
from the various committees of 
Little Chapel. 

What an exciting morning it will 
be. I hope all of you will make 
plans to join us! 

 

Blessings, 

Pastor Pat 
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SEPTEMBER HIGHLIGHTS 
 

The Worship Committee has planned one service 
at 10:30 AM on Sunday, October 6, which is also 
World Communion Sunday. After our worship 
service there will be a potluck luncheon in the 
Fellowship Hall. We will also hear reports from all 
church committees, with opportunities for 
everyone to volunteer for committees of interest. 
We encourage all LCOB members and visitors to 
join us on that day for worship, fellowship, good 
food, and an opportunity to volunteer to serve in 
an area of interest. God calls us to serve! 
 
The Sacrament of Holy Communion will be 
celebrated on Sunday, September 29 at the beach 
service, as this is the last beach service for 2019. 
Thanks to all who have helped with the set-up for 
this service, and special thanks to Barbara Tyndall 
for her dedication each week in helping with set-up 
and clean-up at the beach. 

 
The Session has approved a Tree of 

Life project for the church, creating 

opportunities for memorials for the 

congregation. Stay tuned for details! 

 
 
A LCOB Security Committee has been established 
to address security issues for the church building 
and parking lot. This committee has met and 
security needs are being addressed by the 
Property Committee.  
 
In addition, this committee recommended, and the 
Session has approved, a plan to have an off-duty 
law enforcement officer on our premises on 
Sunday mornings: 8:00 AM - 12:00 Noon.  
 
The purpose of this officer will be to provide 
security for worship services. Details are being 
worked out at present and the congregation will be 
notified of arrangements when in place. Ed O’Neil 
has volunteered to chair this committee.  

 
The Finance Committee will begin working on the 
2020 budget and all committees are asked to 
present their budget requests to this committee by 
October 27. 
 
We plan to welcome new members on October 6 at 
the 10:30 AM Worship Service.  An information 
gathering will be held at the manse, 11 W. Oxford 
Street, on Tuesday, October 1 at 6:30 PM. Church 
officers will be present to welcome these new 
members, enjoy fellowship, and to acquaint them 
with church policy and practices.  
 

The Worship Committee has 
been planning our Advent 
and Christmas activities. An 
Advent Devotional Booklet 
will be developed using 

meditations written by church members based on 
suggested Scripture readings. Details will follow 
soon, with opportunities for all to participate in this 
Advent project. 
 
The Presbytery of Coastal Carolina will meet on 
Saturday, October 12 in Dunn. Elder Beckey Smith 
will be the LCOB Elder Commissioner. 
 
Holiday Parking Lot receipts for the three holiday 
weekends totaled $8839.95. These funds are 
designated for missions and are distributed by the 
Mission Committee. Special thanks to all those 
parking lot volunteers who worked long hours in 
the summer heat to collect these funds for our 
various mission activities. 

 

 
 
The annual Thanksgiving Community Service is 
scheduled for November 24 at 7:00 PM and will be 
held at the Wrightsville Beach United Methodist 
Church.  Beach churches participate in this 
community service and the congregation of LCOB 
is encouraged to attend & participate in worship 
with   our church neighbors. 
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 The CHURCH WOMEN UNITED 

FALL FORUM 

will be held 

Friday, October 4 

at 

Saint Andrews AME Zion Church 

1201 S. 9th Street

Coffee and registration are at 9:30 am followed by the meeting at 10 am 

The program will showcase the educational 

programs offered at Girls Leadership 

Academy of Wilmington (GLOW), a free public 

charter school for girls.   

Come join us for this time of Christian 

fellowship and learn about GLOW.  For 

additional information, please contact Jean 

Northrop, 686-5376. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

OCTOBER 6 

 

New members will be welcomed into the church 

during the 10:30 am service and then will be our 

special guests for a covered dish lunch following 

the service. 

If you are interested in becoming a member of 

Little Chapel please call Delores Dyer in the 

church office (256-2819) and she will fill you in 

on everything you need to know.   

 

 
 

Thank Offering due by October 15 
 

Circle Meeting Schedule 
 

           Circle # 1 -   Oct. 7 / 10:30 AM 

           Circle #2 -    Oct. 1 / 10:00 AM 

           Circle #3 -    Oct. 1/   7:30 PM 

           Circle #4 -    Oct. 1 / 10:00 AM 

October Duty Schedule 
 

Circle #1      October 26 
 

OCTOBER LITURGISTS 

6 -  Janice Allen 

13 -  Karen Brown 

20 -  Marcia Rabun 

27 -  Gary Kohunsky 
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Q.  The finance committee has 

as its mission to supervise 

the financial affairs of Little 

Chapel.   

Let’s start with the budget.   

Explain the budgeting 

process and your working 

relationship with other 

committees, Session, Board 

of Deacons, church staff, etc. 

A. The budgeting process 

allows the church to plan 

future expenditures based on 

the expected funds available 

to the church.  The finance 

committee’s role in this 

process is to work with the 

other committees of the 

church to make sure the 

proposed expenditures are in 

line with the expected 

funding.   

Once the budget is 

established the finance 

committee provides periodic 

reporting updates to facilitate 

keeping the church within the 

budget.  

Q.  Most of the funding for our 
annual budget comes from 
our members’ pledges and 
offerings. 
 
Why is it important for our 
members to pledge? 
 

A. It is important for members 
to pledge as this provides a 
reliable estimate of funds that 
will be available for future 
expenditures.  This in turn 
allows church committees to 
plan for the coming year and 
make sure the church funds 
are used in an appropriate 
manner. 
  
Q. It’s very likely that many of 

our members use automated 

bank drafts or automated 

credit card withdrawals for 

paying routine monthly bills 

(power, water, loans, etc.), yet 

very few take advantage of 

Little Chapel’s bank draft 

withdrawals to fulfill their 

pledge commitments.  Do you 

have any explanation why that 

is? 

A. Many members may not 

know about that this program 

is available.  Members should 

consider using it if they feel it 

would be convenient 

Q. The committee also 

oversees the endowment 

fund.  What’s the status of the 

fund, plans, concerns?  

There is an endowment 

committee that oversees the 

administration of the fund and 

Wells Fargo manages the 

investments.  The fund has 

benefited from the stock 

market being at record levels.  

The YTD return has been 

10.4%.  Since inception the 

return has been 7.3%.   

The endowment committee 

makes periodic distributions 

from the fund.  The 

distributions are currently 

focused supporting charities 

that feed and service children 

in our area.   

The July distribution provided 

$27,092 to local charities, 

$5,806 to the Capital 

Improvement fund and $5,806 

to the Insurance deductible 

fund. 

 

Q.  Since we are still in 

hurricane season, let’s talk 

insurance.   

  

John Copeland (left) and Al Wordsworth are 

co-moderators of Little Chapel’s Finance 

Committee.  They recently provided answers 

to questions about their committee’s mission, 

work, responsibilities, and challenges.  

Thanks, Al and John for helping us better 

understand the workings of the committee. 
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Are all 3 properties covered 

under the same policy or are 

there special considerations 

for each?  What are our 

annual insurance costs? 

A. With our location in 

Wrightsville Beach insurance 

is a necessary and significant 

expense.  Property insurance 

cost $40,000 per year and 

flood insurance is $18,400.  

Combined we are paying 

about $1,100 per week for 

insurance premium.   

In addition to the premium the 

property insurance deductible 

is in the range of $26,000.      

Q.  The damage done due to 

hurricane Florence -- were we 

adequately covered?  Any 

adjustments for this year? 

A. The roof of the church had 

to be replaced after Florence.  

The work is nearing 

completion and hurricane 

Dorian provided a good test to 

see if there are any leaks. 

The church is still in the 

process of submitting 

evidence of expense to the 

insurance company.  All 

indications are the insurance 

company will reimburse the 

church for the claimed 

amount, but this is still in 

process.  

Q.  What is the finance 

committee’s’ role or duty in 

insuring prudent financial 

decisions?  Explain how and 

how often Little Chapel is 

audited and what the results 

of the audit reveal. 

A. The Session manages the 

affairs of the church.  This is a 

dedicated group of people 

that are cautious/prudent with 

the church funds.   

Expenditures are discussed 

and this group works hard to 

put available funds to a good 

use. The church financial 

statements are reviewed 

annually by an independent 

agency.  The most recent 

review did not find any major 

issues. 

 

Q. Explain Little Chapel’s 

scholarship, memorials, and 

gifts policies for us. 

A. Glad you asked this 

question as I have not seen 

the policy that covers this.  

What I know –  

There have been members 

who have granted memorial 

and scholarship funds that 

the church administers.  

Some grants are earmarked 

for a specific use and others 

have been granted to a 

general fund. 

There is a scholarship 

committee that meets each 

May to review scholarship 

applications and grant 

awards. 

Q.  Does Little Chapel have 

any outstanding loans?   

A. The church has a $50,000 

line of credit available for use.  

We have not had to use the 

line of credit recently, but we 

keep it open in the event we 

get an unexpected expense. 

Q.  We all should know Little 

Chapel’s infrastructure has 

limited life.  What short and 

long-range plans are there for 

replacement?  Are there any 

capital fund campaigns in the 

making? 

A. The property committee 

does an excellent job of 

maintaining the church 

facilities.   

The plan is to continue to 

keep the facility structurally 

sound and it should last for 

years.  The endowment 

committee did provide $5,806 

of capital funding in July.  

Continued on next page 
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Also, during    the annual 

budget process some funds 

are   set   aside    to   cover 

unexpected maintenance 

actions.  Each year the 

capital fund balance is 

reviewed for possible 

funding increases. 

 

Finance Committee interview 

continued from previous page 

Please help us keep the 

narthex a welcoming space. 

As we get closer to the 

Advent and Christmas 

seasons, we have more 

opportunities for groups to 

use this time of year to 

raise funds for their various 

projects, and though we 

don't want to prohibit any 

group from raising monies, 

we do ask that tables be set 

up in the fellowship hall and 

not the narthex.   

With pastries and coffee 

and our new kiosk in the 

narthex, we are limited in 

space and so the Session 

has requested that all fund-

raising activities happen in 

the fellowship hall.   

This will allow for the 

narthex to be a place where 

people can be welcomed into 

worship. 

 

 

3 Sue Homestead     15 Charles North 
3 Gerda Strahl 23 Jeffrey Miles 
6 Carol Russell 23 Al Wordsworth 
7 Timothy Karp, III 24 Gary Kohunsky 
8 Tina Copeland 25 Dan Langford 
9 Marty Cobble 26 Lydia Wordsworth 
10 Janice Blanton 27 Jordan Davis 
12 Tim Foster 27 Billie Milton 
14 Gene Auvil 29 John McQueen 
14 Bertha Martin 31 Beth Reid 
14 Jim Martz   
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Sunday, October 6 - BLESSING OF THE PETS  

3 pm on the beach – Access 20 (park in LCOB’s lot) 

This service is open to the public and we encourage you to bring 

your well-behaved, leashed pets 

 

THE CAROLINA OPRY CHRISTMAS SPECIAL 

Saturday, December 7 is our Christmas Trip 

to the Carolina Opry for their Christmas Show. The 
bus is now full. 

 All those going have until Sunday, November 3 
to pay for this trip. The cost is $70.00. That 
includes ticket to the show and the bus. You may 
place a check in the offering plate on Sunday 
mornings or bring it by the church during regular 
office hours. Make your check out to Little Chapel and memo it Christmas Trip.  

                             Our dinner after the show will be in Ocean Isle at Sharkey’s restaurant.  

 

 

Christmas Pageant, Christmas Cookie Exchange and Christmas Caroling….. 
Sunday, December 8 – The children of the church will be presenting the annual Christmas pageant 

at the 10:30 worship service. Afterward, there will be lunch provided by Congregational Life in the 
Fellowship Hall. We would like to invite everyone to bring their favorite Christmas cookies to share 
along with the recipe. We’ll share your recipes in the January newsletter. Following lunch we will carpool 
together to spread some Christmas joy as we sing our favorite Christmas songs to our friends at Liberty 
Commons, Bradley Creek and Cambridge. The sign up for this event will be on the kiosk in the narthex. 

sharing the moments of our lives together
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We are happy to report that The Sister Isaac 

Center was not damaged during Hurricane 

Dorian!  All is well and they are busy collecting 

items for those in need of assistance in our area.   

  

 

We are happy to report that The Sister Isaac 

Center was not damaged during Hurricane 

Dorian!  All is well and they are busy collecting 

items for those in need of assistance in our area.   

As part of the Little Chapel’s mission, you are 

invited to bring gently used household goods 

(including pots, pans, dishes, towels, 

bedspreads, sheets) and fall clothing for men, 

women, & children.  Please place your donations 

on the Sister Isaac Center collection bench.  It’s 

located in the hallway on the left side of the 

narthex across from the mission table.  

TOILETRIES ARE ALWAYS WELCOME and small 

items can be placed in the designated basket on 

the mission table.   

The volunteers at the Sister Isaac Center 

appreciate the time you spend folding clean 

clothing and linens.  Please label the bed size for 

sheets, blankets and quilts.   Since Labor Day, the 

volunteers have been sorting & organizing the 

donations and individually serving over 35 

guests every morning they are open.    

If you have gently-used furniture, appliances or 

a large quantity of boxed/bagged donations, you 

may call the office of Mary Ann Kotas (762-5491, 

Ext 135) and leave a message requesting a van 

pick-up. In your message, include a detailed 

description of the items you wish to give and a 

volunteer will return your call to arrange a time 

for pick up.  Business hours are Mon. – Thurs. 

from 8:30 to 11:30 AM with the exception of 

school holidays. 

If you have any questions about our mission 

work, please contact Ellen Dudley (470-7588) 

ehdudley@gmail.com or Jacalyn Bristow (471-

5959) Jacalyn@bristowsurveying.com.   

Sister Isaac Center October Drivers  

6 – Mary & Pat Roche 

13 – Cheryl & Dan Hammond 

20 – Linda & George Johnson 

27 – Betty & Gary Gischel 

 

 

Financial Report 
Little Chapel on the Boardwalk 

January - August 2019 
 

Total Income Received               $315,830 

Total Expenses                            $319,381 

                                                       (- $3,551) 

 

STEWARDSHIP COMMITMENT 
SUNDAY WILL BE NOVEMBER 17! 

 

OCTOBER USHERS 

6 – Ann & Jim Martz, 
Wilda Moore, Bonnie Warwick 

 
13 – Janice Allen, Ada & Jim Legg,  

Marcia Rabun 
 

20 -  Mary Jo Kohunsky,  
Connie & Andy Marhevsky, Marcia Rabun 

 
27 –Joan & Russ Page,  

Mary Jo & Gary Kohunsky 
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     PLEASE JOIN US SATURDAY, OCTOBER 19 at 10 AM in the LITTLE CHAPEL SANCTUARY 
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DEWI ROWLANDS 

Ms. Sherry Lovette 

sM . Virginia Hall 

 

LOIS DeVRIES 
 

Mr. & Mrs. Martin DeVries, Jr. 

Ms. Joan Serr 

Ms. Tonya Tolsma 

Mr. & Mrs. Karl Vass 

 

KITTY HEINZMAN 
 

Ms. Sherry Lovette 

Mr. & Mrs. Karl Vass 

 

HELEN McCARL 

 
Mr. Roger Carlton Wilson 

 

DEBBIE MARTIN 
 

Ms. Sherry Lovette 

Ms. Janice Allen 

Mr. & Mrs. Allen Rucker 

Ms. Elizabeth Frye 

Mr. & Mrs. William Schild 

Mr. & Mrs. Cameron Dudley 

Mr. & Mrs. Walt Ellenburg 

Mr. & Mrs. Karl Vass 

 

MARY ANN BARDEN 
 

Ms. Polly Carter 

Ms. Janice Allen 

George & Quincy Parham 

Ms. Marilyn Stout 

Ms. Elizabeth Frye 

Ms. Virginia Hall 

Rumple Memorial Presbyterian Church 

Mr. & Mrs. Karl Vass 

 

 

Mr. & Mrs. Karl Vass 

 

 

CHERYL RATCHFORD 
 

Ms. Novah Wall Cash 

 

FREDERICKA POWELL 
 

Ms. D.J. Langford 

Ms. Anne Tucker 

Mrs. Judith Gibson 

Mr. & Mrs. Pete Booth 

Ms. Sherry Lovette 

Ms. Janice Allen 

Ms. Sue Thompson Ennis 

Mr. & Mrs. Bryan McIntyre 

Mr. & Mrs. Patrick Bristow 

Ms. Bertha Martin 

Mr. & Mrs. William Schild 

Mr. & Mrs. Cameron Dudley 

Mr. & Mrs. Karl Vass 
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OUR BEACH SERVICE COMES TO AN 
END FOR THE SEASON... 

 
Our final beach service of the year will be on 
Sunday, September 29 at access #4.  During 
that service we will celebrate the Sacrament of 
Holy Communion together.   
 
Over the past 8 years, I cannot even begin to 
count the number of people who have come up 
to me following a beach service and expressed 
their gratitude that Little Chapel provides this 
worship experience.   
 

 
 
Some of you reading this newsletter are part of 
our wonderful congregation because of the 
beach service. A couple of weeks ago I 
received this letter in the mail. It is just one 
example of how the service has touched 
others:  
 
Dear Rev. Rabun, 
 
I attended your service and communion on the 
beach on August 4, when I was vacationing on 
Wrightsville Beach. I attend church every 
Sunday in my hometown as church organist, 
choir, and praise band accompanist.  I had 

never experienced a service on the beach, but 
was so glad I did!  I loved the service. It was 
beautiful and very sacred in a simple, humble 
way.  Communion made the service even more 
special.  Thank you for providing this 
outreach.  I know God is using you and your 
church in an amazing way. May you all 
continue to be faithful as you spread God's 
love in this way. 

In Christ's love, 
Debbie Thompson 

 
As we bring the service to a conclusion for this 
year, I want to especially thank Barbara 
Tyndall for being our "point person" this year. 
Barbara was out there every Sunday to make 
sure things were ready, and she did a great 
job. 
 
Also, I want to thank those who helped by 
towing our trailer out to access #4 each 
Sunday:  Morgan Alexander, Rocco 
Wadsworth, Jim Alexander and Jay Baker.  
 
In addition, each Sunday we had folks who 
stepped in to help with the set up:  Phyllis and 
Scott Warren, Bobby Woodell, Curt and 
Elizabeth Dinko and Frank O'Donnell.   
 
Without all these folks and others, we would 
not have been able to have this wonderful 
worship experience on the beach.  Thanks to 
everyone! 
 
The 2020 beach services will begin again on 
May 3. 

Pastor Pat 
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The Malawi child sponsorship mission that 

LCOB partners with St. Andrews Covenant 

Presbyterian Church, will begin in October.  

$75 is all it takes to sponsor a child’s 

education in Malawi, Africa for a year, 

providing books, uniforms, and a meal a day.  

This opportunity not only changes the life and 

future of the child attending school, but often 

the lives of their entire family.  God is 

transforming a village in Africa and he has 

given us the opportunity to join Him in that 

work. 

Please prayerfully consider helping change a 

child’s life with a sponsorship for a year.  If you 

have any questions, please call Janice Willetts 

at 910-262-8458. 

 

 

 

To our Friends at the Little Chapel, 

 

Many thanks for your donation of the office 

chair.  We appreciate your thoughtfulness 

and generosity.   

Blessings, 

 The Sister Isaac Center 

 

From Church World Service 

 

12



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Dear Church Family, 

Thank you all so much for Andrew’s 

adoption party!  He loved it.  During 

Andrew’s time of excitement, some 

cards became mixed in with other 

gifts.   

Please accept this note as our Big 

Thank You for your generous 

presents.  He loves them all!  Your 

messages of love touched us deeply.  

Keep praying for us!  We love you! 

      Rosemary Almy & Andrew Almy 
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RALLY DAY, Sunday, September 8 

 

 

Presbyterian Women’s Fall Gathering September 14 

 

 

Sunday, September 1 Beach Service (King Tide) 
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Rev. Pat Rabun, Minister 
pat@littlechapel.org 

David Lee Heinzman 
Director of Music Ministry 

david@littlechapel.org 

 
Emily Donovan 
Youth Director 

emily@littlechapel.org 

 
Angela McConnell 

Director of Children’s Ministries 
angela@littlechapel.org 

 
Delores Dyer 

Office Administrator 
delores@littlechapel.org 

 
Joan Denney 
Bookkeeper 

jdenney@littlechapel.org 
 

Daniel B. Holt 
Custodian 

danielbholt@aol.com   
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 

 

 

 

Jean Schild 

Clerk of Session   
 (H) 910-509-2861 ▪ (C) 910-

431-8187 
djeanschild@gmail.com 

Janice Allen 
Worship 

 (Home) 910-256-2340 
(Cell)    910-297-1347 

Janice Allen@ec.rr.com 
Sherry Lovette 

Worship 
 (Home) 910-239-9287 
slovette1@ec.rr.com 

Scottie Anderson 
Christian Education 

 (Cell) 612-7787 
ksranderson56@gmail.com 

Gail Miller 
Christian Education 
 (Cell) 910-232-4626 

Gnmiller77@gmail.com 
Jim Alexander 

Property/Maintenance 
 (Home) 910-231-7941 

jalexander@sturdycorp.com 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Beckey Smith 
Mission 

 (Cell) 724-344-0061 
rbayrd60@gmail.com 

Estelle Baker 
Personnel and Planning 

(Home) 910-256-2324 
(Cell)     910-520-3402 

ejbaker@ec.rr.com 
Jane Hughes 

Personnel and Planning 
 (Home) 910-794-5733 
(Cell)    910-264-2008 
Jhughes23@ec.rr.com 

John Copeland 
Finance 

(Cell) 910-821-0188 
wjohncopeland@yahoo.com 

Al Wordsworth 
Finance 

 (Cell) 910-233-1588 
grey60@aol.com 

Jim Herren 
Property/Maintenance 

 (Cell) 910-617-5896 
jimherren72@gmail.com 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Presbyterian Church (USA) 

2 West Fayetteville Street ▪ Wrightsville Beach, NC 28480 

Telephone: 910.256.2819 ▪ Fax: 910.256.9624 

 info@littlechapel.org ▪  www.littlechapel.org 

 
 

                    STAFF                                                       SESSION 

 
Pat Hatcher 
Stewardship 

(Home) 910-256-5403 
simplepat@msn.com 

Jennifer Barnes 
Stewardship 

(Cell) 910-471-3902 
6barnes64@gmail.com 

Gary Kohunsky 
Communication 

(Cell) 910-352-7579 
gwkohun@yahoo.com 

 
 
 
 
 

Karen Brown 
Congregational Life 
 (Cell) 910-619-6889 

brownkaren400@gmail.com 
Marcia Rabun 

Congregational Life 
 (Home) 910-679-4800 
(Cell)     910-620-8115 
pmrabun@gmail.com

    
  

Marti Shogi 
Membership 

 (Cell) 910-262-6611 
mdshogi@gmail.com 

 

Ginny Hall 
Membership 

 (Home) 910-769-6361 
(Cell)    704-860-2924 

slowginn@hotmail.com 

Barbara Tyndall 

Fellowship 
 (Home) 910-392-7883 

(Cell) 910-617-2796 
tyndallgirl@bellsouth.net 

Karen Windham 
Fellowship 

 (Cell) 910-617-0238 
k.windham@yahoo.com 
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